CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS

¥ City of Public Works Committee Agenda Communication
Washington

Meeting Date: 11/4/19
Prepared By: Kevin Schone- Public Works Manager
Agenda Item: Stratford Bridge

Explanation: This year’s budget allows for reconstruction of the Stratford Bridge. One item not
included in the scope of work is the 6” water main that needs to be moved. Hoerr Construction has
been contacted for pricing to bore a new line under the creek and hope to have pricing available for
review on Monday. It is my intention to have this work done without the assistance of City crews.

Fiscal Impact: Total reconstruction budgeted amount is $392,500

Recommendation/

Committee Discussion Summary: Staff recommends proceeding with boring of water main to move
the project forward. HDPE or PVC pipe can be used. HDPE will need to be welded and may create
problems for City crews should they ever need to work on this pipe in the future. Also, the road would
need to be closed for the work to be completed if HDPE is chosen. If PVC is chosen, clamps and
gaskets would be more familiar to crews if chosen over HDPE. Due to weather, this project may/will
have a Spring start date.

Action Requested: To proceed with boring of new water main when possible to move the Stratford
Bridge Project forward.



